Newcastle AC team performs well at Belfast City Marathon Relay
A special report by Roady MacTarmac
 

A visit to the seaside or a trip to a museum is typical fayre for many on a Bank Holiday. For others it is the final sessions of the World Snooker Final.  However, for increasing numbers, the first Monday in May is spent in Belfast competing in the annual marathon, relay and walk.  At the eleventh hour a rallying call was sent to the troops to form a five man/woman strong and within minutes the responses were enthusiastic and committed. 

O’Flaherty led the team to just past the 10k point with typical style and aplomb and was fourth overall out of well over 1800 teams.  He handed over to Phil Murdock, a man making his debut in a club team event.  With an almost clear road ahead of him, Murdock justified his selection, running a strong leg to keep the team well in the hunt.  He had faced some very strong competition from teams moving through the field. He handed over to Marty Melville who had the unenviable task of completing the longest leg (more than 7 miles) containing some stern climbs on the Antrim Road. Fourth place runner hen Kelly had generously offered to swap with Melville, but the Dundrum man insisted on running the leg assigned to him, much to Hen’s disappointment. By Gideon’s Green Melville had excelled himself and handed over to Hen on the penultimate leg. Hen produced a super run, sprinting almost all of the way, and by the final change-over in corporation street the team were an extremely credible 9th overall. Anchor man McCann had little by way of challenge from behind and managed to bring the team through to 8th overall, narrowly pipping the City of Lisburn Mixed Team that had begun the leg with a narrow lead.

Well done to all, especially Melville who only took 2 hours to travel the 1 mile from Ormeau Park to Cromac Street and find the car! His punishment was severe as all of the buns had been scoffed and he had to sit in the middle seat of the car on the way home! 

